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                          Serving the Needs of Agricultural Education and FFA in Iowa.


Iowa FFA Alumni Association Board

Meeting Minutes – 18 March 2006 

Curtiss Hall – Iowa State University - Ames
Called to Order: 9:17 am
Board members present: Ann Bassett, Tim Bauer, Dan Classen, Clyde Johnson, Rick Little, Milt Luckstead Sr., Wayne Nattress, Joshua Remington, Jane Schmidt, Alan Spencer, and President Wendell Zimmerman
Board members absent: Shamus Brown, Carl Horn, Betsy Ratashak, Roger Schonhorst, & Elsa Schmidt (IAAE President)
Approval of Agenda 
“I move to accept the agenda as presented”
Motion: Milt Luckstead Sr.


Second: Dan Classen

Motion Passed unanimously (060401)
Minutes – Orientation & Special Meeting 25 February 2006
“I move to accept the minutes from the Board Orientation as presented”

Motion: Milt Luckstead Sr.


Second: Rick Little

Discussion: Change the “Clough” to “Clow” in Rick’s Bio.

Motion Passed unanimously (060402)
“I move to accept the minutes of the 25 February 2006 Special Meeting”

Motion: Dan Classen


Second: Milt Luckstead Sr.

Motion passed unanimously (060403)
Financial Report 

Opening Balance:
$  7,109.62
Income


$13,191.23
Total


$20,300.85
Expenses

$     778.80
Closing Balance
$19,522.05

“I move to accept the financial report”

Motion: Milt Luckstead Sr. 


Second: Rick Little

Motion passed unanimously (060404)
Foundation Report – Mr. Nattress
Mr. Nattress stated that there are a few new issues going on with the Foundation, which should be brought to the Board’s attention.  The first of issue was that of a new fundraiser.  This fundraiser would be sponsored by the Monsanto Corp. to promote the use of traps for rootworm & corn borer.  These traps would be provided to FFA members from around the state to be installed in local farmer’s fields.  For each trap installed, the FFA would get $50.00 with $20.00 of that going to the Foundation.  This fundraiser has the potential to raise $148,500.00 total and $59,400 for the Foundation.
It was stated that John Deere is limiting model tractors, which can be produced by the Foundation, and Mr. Nattress provided a list of these for us to provide our input.  He also stated that the new Artist Print would most likely be unveiled at State Leadership Conference, but would not be ready for purchase then, but should be available shortly after.

Mr. Nattress then discussed on the current appropriation Legislation moving to the Senate.  He stated that some House members were disappointed not to have heard from FFA Members, but only from parents/adults.  We should encourage more members to talk to their Senators when it gets to the full Senate.  We will be contacted at the appropriate time.
It was stated that there could be a possible announcement in June concerning something positive happening with The Enrichment Center.  Besides our contribution, new donors include: $50,000.00 from Farm Credit Services of America (The largest donation they have ever given to any organization), $100,000 from Allied/Nationwide, $18,000 from Steve Dakin for the FFA Advisor’s office, & a possible donation to come from Monsanto.

FFA Association Report – Mr. Spencer

State Officers are currently working on the Iowa FFA Leadership Conference.  The plaques that we sponsor for Publicity Awards have been ordered & certificates are done & signed.
National FFA Alumni Report – Clyde Johnson

Membership and awards are due May 15 2006 and the National State Leaders Conference will be held 11-16 July 2006 in Nashville, Tennessee.

Committee Reports:
Finance – Milt Luckstead Sr.

Refer to Finance Committee Goals 2006
Motion to accept: Milt Luckstead Sr. 

Second: Implied (Finance committee)
Discussion: Should we be selling something as a group?  Birdies for Charity
We have a cabinet of “Stuff” at the Foundation, which we can find things that we have sold in the past in.  Possibly a Longaberger Basket type thing?
The Foundation Sponsoring Committee wishes to help local chapters and Affiliates in establishing local golf tournaments.
Motion Passed Unanimously (060405)
Awards – Roger Schonhorst (Absent)
Please refer to “Award’s Committee Judging Report” and “WLC Scholarship Apps Judging”

Committee report approved by unanimous consent.  (060406)
Membership – Dan Classen

 Will be meeting with three (3) new contacts about alumni affiliates

Additionally – Milt will be meeting with Midland, Monticello and Anamosa



Wendell will be meeting with Nodaway Valley

Committee report approved by unanimous consent.  (060407)
Public Relations – Betsy Ratashak (Absent)
No report filed
Resolutions & Bylaws – Dan Classen

Please refer to R&B Committee Minutes

Committee report approved by unanimous consent.  (060408)
Blast-Off Meal – Alan Spencer
Dates will be either 18 or 19 April 2006 or 17 or 18 May 2006 for the meal in Des Moines.

Committee report approved by unanimous consent.  (060409)
Local Leaders’ Conference – Wayne Nattress

One (1) letter will be sent out containing two different items of business.  The first being an interest/participation survey for local leaders’ conference and the second will be to inform the recipient about the appropriations bill in the Senate.
Committee report approved by unanimous consent.  (060410)
Gift Baskets for State Officer Candidates – Alan Spencer

A gift certificate has been developed for use by candidates to purchase $5.00 worth at the concession stands in Hilton.  In addition, Josh has been working on the basket/bag part and has developed a few ideas including snack items with “Provided by the Iowa FFA Alumni Association” labels.  There will be 24 general candidates and 5 additional current officers running for President.

Committee report approved by unanimous consent.  (060411)
Student Entertainment Night – Carl Horne (Absent)

Advertising has occurred and will continue to occur.  Please keep promoting this event.

34th Annual Conference Committee – Joshua C. Remington
Please refer to “34th Annual Conference Committee Minutes”
“I move to accept the committee report”
Motion: Milt Luckstead Sr.


Second: Rick Little

Discussion: Based on attendance at Conference by Board of Directors on date selected.
Motion passed unanimously (060412)
Unfinished Business:

Iowa FFA Leadership Conference Reunion

Dies due to lack of a motion 

Iowa FFA Leadership Conference:

Proficiency Award Sponsorship

Mr. Nattress brought to our attention that he was in need of a sponsor for Agricultural Mechanics & Energy Systems.  

“I move to sponsor the proficiency award at the $190.00 level”

Motion: Dan Classen


Second: Tim Bauer

Motion passed unanimously (060413)
Supply Service

Wendell discussed with Sue items that would be purchased.  In addition the committee will need help selling at the booth.

Alumni Apparel
Informal discussion occurred and it was determined that it was the individual’s responsibility to contact Clyde as soon as possible, if you would like a shirt, polo or button up.

Committee Reports (Continued): 

Program of Activities – Clyde Johnson
Review of February Retreat goals for committee

Committee report approved by unanimous consent.  (060414)
IAAE Workshops Sponsorship – Clyde Johnson
Working to get on their conference schedule

Committee report approved by unanimous consent.  (060415)
Unfinished Business Continued:

Board of Director’s Name Tags – Joshua C. Remington
-Further clarification was needed on the amount to order, it was determined that 15 would be sufficient.  These will be ordered and ready for SLC.
New Business:
Resolution & Bylaws Committee 

Iowa FFA Alumni Board of Directors Term Limits – 

Many issues were discussed about term limits.  Overall, the Board of Directors feels further clarification is needed.  This item was then sent back to committee.

Iowa FFA Alumni Board of Directors Secretary – 

It was discussed that an additional member of the Board of Directors was needed to serve on the Executive Committee and to assist the Executive Director with duties such as annual conference minutes and Executive Committee minutes during the interim of Executive Directors.  
“I move to appoint Dan Classen, as the Iowa FFA Alumni Association Board of Directors Secretary for a one year term.”

Motion: Clyde Johnson



Second: Tim Bauer

It was further discussed that any further appointments would need to come before the membership as a by-law resolution, with a possible qualification to be an At-Large Representative in their second year of service.

Motion passed with five (5) in favor, one (1) opposed, & one (1) abstaining (060416)
Chapter& State FFA Officers on the Iowa FFA Alumni Board of Directors

Discussion was held, with primary thoughts pertaining to a bylaw change to reflect the time commitment to both offices.  The consensus was to issue a resolution of to discourage current officers from running while in office but to encourage once their term of service in their office is complete. This item was then sent back to committee
President Elect (Election Procedures & Representation)

This item was referred back to committee after discussion and opinions of the Board members.  The consensus was that the President-Elect should be elected 
by the membership.  Current wording of eligibility should be changed to allow those who have just completed their terms of service to be eligible to run.
Summer Event Calendar – Please refer to the website to view the calendar of events and encourage affiliates to provide important dates for their events.
IAAE Conference Booth – Clyde Johnson and Ann Basset volunteered to coordinate this year’s booth.

State Fair Booth – Tim Bauer volunteered to coordinate this year’s booth.

Special Olympics Assistants – Alan Spencer

Mr. Spencer discussed the National Special Olympics coming to Ames this July.  He stated that the FFA Association would be discussing their involvement, but there will be a need for a HUGE number of volunteers.

National State Leaders Conference - 

“I move to send the President and President-Elect to the National Local Leaders Conference, and others wishing to attend can do so at their own cost.” 
Motion: Clyde Johnson



Second: Rick Little

It was discussed that the President and President-Elect should split the amount for registration above that which was budgeted. 

Motion passed unanimously (060417)
Roles of the Executive Director – Joshua C. Remington
A discussion was held regarding what should and shouldn’t be done & what we would want included into the code of conduct for the new Executive Director.  It was decided that the Executive Director could spend up to budgeted amounts without contacting the Board of Directors; anything above and beyond the budgeted amount would need further approval from the Board of Directors.  It was also decided that any “Non-Spending issue” would be at the discretion of the Executive Director “If it makes their life easier.”

Joshua C. Remington officially declined all payment for his services as Interim Executive Director.
Adjourned by the President at 12:08 pm
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